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Parish Office Staff 

 

Clergy 

Pastor: Rev. Msgr. John P. Hopkins 

 

Deacons 

Tommy Watts 

Austin Lobo 

 

Religious Education 

Madeline Romano 

madeline@margaretofscotland.org 

 

Pastoral Associate 

Sr. Catherine Charles, SND 

srcatherine@margaretofscotland.org 

 

Parish Support Staff  
Tina Maichle 

tina@margaretofscotland.org 

 

Lois Nowell 

lois@margaretofscotland.org 

 

 

General Information 

parishoffice@margaretofscotland.org 

Parish Life 

 

Special Ministers of  Holy Communion 

Kathy Linsner: 302-832-1488 
 

Lectors 
Lynn Woerner: 302-836-5206 

 

Altar Servers 
David or Lisa Carey: 738-9530 

Suzanne Kirk: 302-369-6443 

 

Cantors & Choir 

Tom Mucchetti:  610-220-2690 

Mary Kate Newell:  302-521-7788 
 

 

Ministry of Hospitality (Ushers) 

Tim Higgins:  302-836-1099 
 

RCIA (The Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults) 

Michael Felker:  302-834-8259 

Parish Ministries 

 
St. Vincent DePaul Society 

Mike DeShaies:  302-834-0228 
 

Knights of Columbus 

Walter Kolisz:  302-388-9998 
 

Pro-Life  

Teri Dzik:  302-834-5590 
 

Parent Bereavement  Group 

Irene Felker: 302-834-8259 
Jean Brady:  302-738-5126 

 

Prayer Line 

Karen Kolek: 302-834-0225  ext. 108 

 

Daughters of St. Francis de Sales 

Susan Brubaker:  302-834-1671 

 

Pastoral Counseling 

Sandy Cooper:  302-738-4539 

 

Bible Study and Faith Sharing 

Deacon Tommy Watts:  302-834-5408 

 

Boy Scouts 

Jonathan Nicholls:  302-838-5294 

 

Cub Scouts 

Joe Musike 302-545-8149  

 

Friends of St. Margaret (50 +) 

Sr. Catherine Charles:  302-834-0225 ex. 105 

 
 

St. Margaret of Scotland Football Team 

Michael Klepacki:  302-229-2285 

 

Golf Committee 

Mike DeShaies:  302-365-5136 
Mike Ryan :  302-283-1474 

 

Church Cleaning Group 

Barbara Coates:  302-838-7738 

 

Gardening  

Janet and Ed Tyczkowski:  302-832-1057 

 

Nursery / Babysitting 

Megan Januszka:  302-454-0112 

 

Doughnuts / Refreshments after Mass 

Cindy Sparco:  302-836-0385 

 

Welcoming Committee 

Trish Gerhart:  302-379-3869 

 

Prayer Shawl  

Sara Moss Starkey:  302-836-4008  

Barbara Coates:  302-838-7738  

 

Social Justice Committee 

Bill Mitchell:  302-836-6006 
Meg Kane-Smith:  302-836-3511 

Mary Lou Gantzer:  302-521-5332 

 

Women at the Well 

Sr. Catherine Charles:  302-834-0225 

 

Vocations 

Francis Woerner:  302-836-5206 
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Mass Schedule 
Saturday:   5:30 pm 

Sunday:   8:30 am  & 10:30 am 

Weekday:   Mon., Wed., & Fr i.  8:30 am 

Holy Day:   8:30 am  & 7:00 pm 

Reconciliation:   Fr i. 9:00 am & Sat. 4:30 pm 

Rosary:   Thurs. 7:00 pm (until June 5th) 

Mass Intentions 

June 5  8:30 am       Joseph Freeman   

June 7           8:30 am        Olga Baptiste  

June 9  8:30 am       Randy Tester  

June 10  5:30 pm      William Nefosky, Jr. 

June 11  8:30 am        Thomas Concavage   

    10:30 am      Theresa Curran 

Sacraments 
Baptism 

Baptisms can be scheduled on most Sundays at noon or 

during any of our Masses. If this is your first child you 

are required to attend a class before the Baptism can be 

scheduled. The next baptism class is June 26, 2017 at 

7:00pm.  Call the office to schedule. 
 

Reconciliation 

Saturday at 4:30pm or by appointment. 
 

Matrimony 

Consult the parish priest at least one year before your wed-

ding date.  
 

Communion to those unable to come to Mass 

If you, or a family member are not able to participate at Mass 

and would like to receive communion, please contact the par-

ish office. 
 

Anointing of the Sick 

The Sacrament of the Anointing of the Sick brings the com-

passionate presence of Christ into the midst of the suffering 

of those who are ill, aging, or preparing for minor /serious 

surgery.  If you would like to be anointed, please contact the 

parish office. 
 
“The faithful should be encouraged to ask for the anointing, and, as soon as 

the time for the anointing comes to receive it with faith and devotion” 
     - Rite of Anointing 

Rosary 
Recitation of the Rosary is held every Monday,  

starting June 5, 2017 at 7:00 p.m. in the church. 

 

Eucharistic Adoration 
First Friday of every month:   9:00am - 10:00am 

Every Friday evening:   8:00pm -10:00pm 

All are welcome to join us in worshiping our Lord. 

Devotions 

Pentecost is more than celebrating the “birthday” of the church—it 

celebrates our “birth” into risen Life and being sent forth armed with 

peace to forgive others.  We can speak of a “birthday” of the church 

only when we make the church a reality through forgiveness of one 

another.  Then everyday is a “birthday” —a birthing of the risen Life 

of Christ in each other.  Forgiveness is the church’s CPR. 

Forgiveness is sometimes the most difficult thing we do; so many 

simple acts in our everyday living demand that we seek and give 

forgiveness,  This is why Jesus sent the Spirit: to empower us, 

through the common risen Life we share, to forgive, to heal divisions 

in the community, to be peacemakers.  We overcome our fears and 

unlick the doors of our closed relationships when we reach out to 

others in forgiveness. 

     -Living Liturgy 

Living the Paschal Mystery 

2017 Annual Their  

Catholic  Eyes  

Appeal                              Were Opened and    

                                 They Recognized Him  
 

Participants in the 2017 Annual Catholic Appeal can expect to re-

ceive their first payment reminder on or about June 10.  Additional 

reminders will continue through December. Please mail all payments 

in the self-addressed, return envelope provided with your mailing. 

Do not submit payments to the parish office or through the Offer-

tory collection. 

Baptisms 
Congratulations to the following children and their families who 

were baptized this past month at St. Margaret of Scotland Church. 

Leo Francis Kot 

Luca Thomas Damiano & Nico Thomas Damiano 

Theodore George Tumey 

Emily Nucha Covey 

Dylan Michael Lambert 

                                Nora Marie Dawson 

                                    Adrian Pham 
 

God Bless you as you begin your faith journey. 

  

Pentecost Sunday 

June 3 & 4, 2017 
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Parish News  

St. Vincent de Paul Food Closet 
Thank you for your generous donations to satisfy the needs of the 

food closet.  The item that is currently needed is pancake, syrup, 

Velveeta and canned hams.  Thank you for  your  generosity in 

helping to feed and care for the community.   

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS 
The St. David Council #12842, invites men 18 and older to join us in 

supporting the parish and the community through acts of service.  

Please call Grand Knight Walter Kolisz for additional information at 

302-388-9998 or e-mail wfk213@yahoo.com. 

From the Religious Ed Office: 

 

RE Registrations for the 2017 – 18 school year are now be-

ing accepted. All information and forms can be found on 

the parish website, Religious Education page. 

 

SMOS Sacrament Formation Registration information and 

forms for both First Reconciliation & Eucharist, and Con-

firmation have been sent out to all eligible SMOS fami-

lies.  They are due back to the Religious Ed Office by June 1. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Summer Adult Education series , Bishop Robert Barron’s 
“Catholicism” is a 10 part series that explains our Catholic faith in 

a different way.  Each episode breaks open a different aspect of faith 

with Bishop Barron’s unique take, which usually includes beautiful 

religious artwork, architecture, and locales.  We are offering this 

experience every Monday evening beginning June 5 (6:30 – 8pm) 

and Wednesday morning beginning June 7 (9:15 – 11:00am) in the 

Social Room.  Please contact Madeline Romano at the Religious Ed 

Office to register – madeline@margaretofscotland.org, or just stop in 

and join us when you have a free evening/morning  
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Registration information and forms can be found on the parish web-

site, Religious Ed page, VBS link.  

VBS at St. Margaret’s is for children in the parish who will be enter-

ing Kindergarten through Grade 5 in September.   

This year we run July 31 – August 4. Cost is $35 per camper.  

Registration deadline is July 14, 2017.  Email Madeline Romano at 

the Religious Ed Office with any questions. 

 

Jr High YM News: hǳǊ Ŭƴŀƭ ƳŜŜǝƴƎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƻƴ 

CǊƛŘŀȅΣ WǳƴŜ фΣ ŦǊƻƳ 6:30 -8:30 pm in the Social Room.  Please 

RSVP to Mrs. Romano – madeline@margaretofscotland.org . 
 

Family Activities Committee: Our meeting is scheduled for 

Wednesday, June 14 at 6:30 pm, small conference room. 

Knights of Columbus 

“June” Family of the Month 

Robert and Susan Brunner 
The Knights Of Columbus would like to congratulate Mike as 

our Knight Of The Month!  The Robinson family have been 

active members of St. Margaret's since 2000.  Mike is a com-

mitted Religious Education Catechist.  He is also very active 

in our Confirmation Program and has been for many years. 

The Parish and the Knight's greatly appreciate your dedica-

tion and service.       

Social Justice Reflection 
SOCIAL JUSTICE COMMITTEE MEETING: The Committee 

meets the first Thursday of every month at 6:30 pm in the parish 

center.  The next meetings:   

no meeting in July, August 3 and September 7.  All are welcome to 

attend.  

FAIR TRADE: We thank you for  the continued suppor t of the 

Fair Trade Products through your purchases. The products are avail-

able on the third weekend of every month.   The next weekend for 

sales is June 17 & 18.   

CLEAN KIDS PROJECT –Thank you for your continued donation 

of soap for the children in Guatemala.  Donations are still needed 

and much appreciated they can be dropped off at the box as you 

enter the gathering space. 

THE SCOUTING CORNER  
Cub Scouting is for boys in the 1st - 5th grades or 7 - 

10 years old.  Anyone interested in learning more 

about Pack 283 should contact Padmaja Garlapati at 

psgarlapati@yahoo.com. 

 

Boy Scouting is for boys who are at least 11 years old and have 

completed the 5th grade. Anyone interested in Troop 283 should 

contact Rob Szczerba at rob129home@gmail.com or 302-836-5806. 
 

“News” 
Blasting into Summer! The Cub Scouts would like to invite YOU to 

launch rockets with them! Meet us at the School Playground, imme-

diately after both masses on June 11th. Email us 

at  scoutpack283.smos@gmail.com with any questions.  

The Nursery is looking for volunteers to help on 

Sunday mornings during 8:30am and 10:30am 

masses.  Please contact Meg Januszka at  

302-290-0352 if you are interested. 

Summer Parish Office Hours 
Mon      9:00am– 4:00pm 

Tues.    9:00am– 4:00pm 

Wed.     9:00am– 4:00pm 

Thurs.   9:00am– 4:00pm 

Fri. 9:00am– 12:00pm 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=Religious+Education&source=images&cd=&docid=8ymadcLsl1E94M&tbnid=AZH6qV_kJ76CYM:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.ourladyofthelake.org%2Fpage.cfm%3FWeb_ID%3D16&ei=1_ZRUb_2I6n50gH164GQAw&psig=AFQjCNFZpUWfsPwGPbP10fK
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjDtb2I2vTTAhVJMyYKHUS6BP0QjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fkildare-catholicism.weebly.com%2F&psig=AFQjCNG_rnusTVY9nMN0AFF9zIzVsy29lQ&ust=1495034002830647
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Christ the Teacher School 

Our Regional Catholic School 

For additional information visit 

www.christtheteacher.org 
302-838-8850 

The Blood Bank of Delmarva will hold the 15th Annual 

Summer Blood Challenge from May 15th to September 

23rd, 2017.  The Diocese of Wilmington’s employees, 

spouses, family, friends and neighbors are encouraged 

once again to donate blood to the 2017 Summer Blood Chal-

lenge.  You may donate at any Blood Bank donor site from May 

15th through September 23rd.    To ensure the donor and the Diocese 

get credit for the blood donation, complete an electronic Hero Card 

at the time of donation.  Call 1-888-8-BLOOD-8 or visit 

www.DelmarvaBlood.org/donate to schedule a blood donation.    

Ulster Project Delaware 

Recruitment for Ulster Project Delaware is now underway.  18 teens 

ages 14-16 from Banbridge, Northern Ireland, will arrive in Dela-

ware to live with American host teens and their families for four 

amazing weeks this summer.  The American and Northern Irish 

teens participate in a full calendar of activities designed to foster 

firm friendships and promote tolerance, reconciliation, and under-

standing between opposing groups in Northern Ireland.  If you are a 

teen between the ages of 14-16 and are looking for an opportunity to 

enhance your leadership skills, have an international experience, 

travel to places like NYC, DC, and Hershey Park, fulfill your service 

hours for school, meet new friends, and have the best summer of 

your life, then apply to participate in Ulster Project Delaware 

2017.  The cost is minimal and the experience priceless! The pro-

gram, in its 42nd year in Delaware, runs from June 29 - July 27, 

2017.  More information and the application can be found 

at www.ulsterprojectdelaware.org  

Community News 

Gift of Days: Spirituality & Aging Retreat 

June 6 – 8 (mid-week)  
Marianist Family Retreat Center      Cape May Point, NJ 08212 

This retreat (intended for those 55+) will explore the mystery of 

aging and God’s desire for our spiritual fulfillment and develop-

ment. This retreat will consist of input, quiet personal time, prayer 

rituals, Mass and small group sharing. 

Cost: $125 per  person (includes program, lodging & meals) 

Sign up online at www.capemaymarianists.org or call 609-884-

3829 for more information. 

INSTRUCTIONAL FOOTBALL CAMP 

The 10th Annual Charger Champion Football Camp 

will be held at St. Peter The Apostle School in New Castle. 

St. Mark’s Head Football Coach, John Wilson, will be 

directing this instructional camp.  

-Youth fundamental football camp June 26-June 30  

(9:00 am- 3:00 pm)  

-Students entering grades 2-8 for 2017-2018 school year. 

-Cost: $175.  

-Register online at jwilsonfootballcamp.com 

Contact John Wilson for more information 

Phone: (302)528-2119            E-mail: jwilson@stmarkshs.net 

Join Holy Family Parish at Maker Fun Facto-

ry VBS where kids learn they’re created by God and 

built for a purpose!  

June 19-23 8:30-noon with before care available.  

Cost is $50 for in parish and $60 for out of parish for nursery 

through 6th grade (6th graders can volunteer for jr. crew leaders), 

registrations are online now so don’t delay, 

www.holyfamilynewark.org/religioused  Any questions call RE 

office at 368-8976 or email RGarland@holyfamilynewark.org. 

Worldwide Marriage Encounter 
MARRIED COUPLES:  Does gardening give you a sense of 

wonder and fulfillment?  On your wedding day, you lovingly planted 

the seeds of a lifelong relationship.  A Worldwide Marriage Encoun-

ter Weekend will give you the “gardening tools” you need to help 

your marriage grow and blossom.  The next Marriage Encounter 

weekend is November 3-5 in Rehoboth Beach, DE. For more infor-

mation, visit ouat www.wwme-delmar.org or  to register  for  the 

weekend, please call Tony & Linda Massino @ 302-220-9833. 

Retrouvaille 
Retrouvaille may be the way to rediscover and rekindle the loving 

relationship in your marriage. Tens of thousands of couples have 

successfully saved their marriages by attending a Retrouvaille week-

end and the six post sessions that follow it. The next program begins 

the weekend of August 11-13 at the Family Life Center in Mal-

vern, PA. For  more information, or  to register  for  one of our  

weekends, visit our web site at: www.HelpOurMarriage.com or call 

1-800-470-2230. All inquiries are kept strictly confidential. 

The New Castle Italian Heritage Foundation located in the Italian 

Community of New Castle, Delaware (Shawtown, at the town's West 

End) is  pleased to announce that DUEL magnificent monument 

stones honoring our forefathers will be soon erected, and a dedica-

tion will take place on Sunday, June 11, 2017, 10:30 a.m. at 8th and 

Young Sts Park in New Castle, DE.  The New Castle Italian Immi-

grant Memorial is etched with the many Italian immigrants' names 

who brought their Catholic faith and Italian traditions to America.  

This Memorial monument is our tribute to the many courageous men 

and women named there. The dedication will include a short speech, 

blessing of the monument, raising of both the Italian and American 

Flags, and accompanying music. A panoramic and aerial photo will 

capture the event and all those in attendance.  Please join us on June 

11, 2017, at 10:30 a.m. for our wonderful celebration of our Italian 

Ancestors.  

Save Energy with Catholic Charities 
Catholic Charities has a new program available for indi-

viduals who may be struggling with energy costs. As the Energize 

Delaware Community Energy Center in New Castle County, Catho-

lic Charities can provide households with free energy education, 

budget counseling, and program referrals. At your appointment, your 

energy counselor will review your utility bills and discuss ways to 

reduce your energy usage. They’ll also determine what assistance 

programs are available to help you keep the power on and get back 

on track. To schedule an appointment, contact Catholic Charities 

Main Office at 302-655-9624, between 8:30 am and 4:30 pm.  

Christ the Teacher School 

Fall Sports Registration is now OPEN 

The sports available are coed soccer grades 3-8, girls volleyball 

grades 4-8, and boys and girls cross country grades 3-8. The teams 

are filled on a first come first serve basis. Please contact George 

Hackett at ghackett@christtheteacher.org if interested. 

10th Annual Swing Fore Little Sisters Golf Charity Outing 
at Deerfield Golf Club in Newark, DE on June 22, 2017 with a 

12:00 noon shotgun start. Proceeds from our 10th Annual Charity 

Golf Outing will go toward replacement of hospital beds in our nurs-

ing care units. Please visit our website 

www.littlesistersofthepoordelaware.org or contact our Development 

office at (302) 368-5886 for further information. 

http://www.littlesisterssofthepoordelaware.org
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READINGS FOR      June 4th—June 11th 
 

June 4– Pentecost Sunday 

Acts 2:1-11/ 1 Cor 12:13b-7, 12-13/  Jn 20:19-23 

June 5-  Tb 1:3;2:1b-8/  Mk 12:1-12 

June 6–  Tb 2:9-14/  Mk 12:13-17 

June 7-Tb 3:1-11a, 16-17a/  Mk 12:18-27 

June 8-  Tb 6:10-11; 7:1bcde, 9-17; 8:4-9a/  Mk 12:28-34 

June 9-  Tb 11:5-17/  Mk 12:35-37 

June 10– Tb 12:1, 5-15, 20/  Mk 12:38-44 

June 11– The Most Holy Trinity 

Ex 34; 4b-6, 8-9/  2 Cor 13:11-13/  Jn 3:16-18 

Good News   
Listen to Catholic Forum every Sunday morning at 10:05 a.m. on 

WDEL 101.7 FM, 1150 AM and www.wdel.com. Next Sunday, 

June 11th, hear an interview with Trent Horn, author of “Answering 

Atheism: How to Make the Case for God with Logic and Charity,” 

“Persuasive Pro-life: How to Talk about Our Culture’s Toughest 

Issue,” and “Why We Are Catholic.” For photos, information re-

garding upcoming guests, podcasts and more, “Like” Catholic Fo-

rum on Facebook at www.facebook.com/catholicforum. Listen to 

past episodes of Catholic Forum online at cdow.org/communications 

or search “Catholic Forum” on Apple Podcasts or  iHeartRadio pod-

casts.  

Marriage Moments 
“There are different kinds of spiritual gifts but the same Spir-

it.” (1 Cor. 12:4) What is one of your beloved’s strengths? OK, so 

we all have different sacred strengths, BUT do you have the “same 

Spirit”? Unite yourselves in the spirit of Forgiveness. Is there any-

thing you find difficult to forgive?   

Parenting Pointers 
Go barefoot with your child weekend for an hour. Feel the 

grass, dirt, stones, or pavement under your feet and delight in 

it together. Remember those who don't have shoes.   

Diocesan News 

Bulletin Advertiser of the Week  
Please remember to patronize the advertisers on the back 

of our bulletin.   

This week’s featured advertiser is:  
State Line Liquors 

Elkton, MD  
MD:  410-398-3838 

Others: 1-800-446-WINE 

Are you Being Called to God? 
When the Holy Spirit descended upon the apostles, they were filled 

with courage, generosity, and every grace they needed to carry out 

God’s plan for them.  Sometimes we think we might have a priestly 

or religious vocation, but we’re anxious about responding because 

we don’t know if we could carry it out well.  The good news is that 

if God calls us, He always offers the graces we need to live out the 

implications of His call.  Is God quietly beckoning to you, inviting 

you to serve the Church as a priest, a deacon, a religious sister or a 

religious brother?  If you think so, call or write Father Norm Carroll, 

Diocesan Director of Priestly and Religious Vocations (302-573-

3113;vocations@cdow.org).Be sure to visit our website: 

www.cdow.org/vocations! 
Ordination to Priesthood - Saturday, May 20 

Coordinator of Catholic  

Youth Ministry Sports 
The Diocese of Wilmington is seeking a Part-time 

Coordinator of Catholic Youth Ministry Sports.  The work schedule 

is flexible; Monday through Friday up to 20 hours per week with 

potential, occasional evening and weekend hours.  The Coordinator 

of Catholic Youth Ministry is responsible for coordinating all Catho-

lic Youth Ministry athletic programs and ensuring compliance with 

Diocesan Safe Environments standards. 

Qualifications: 

Three to five years of experience in administering athletic activities/

programming or related fields; or equivalent combination of educa-

tion and experience.  Knowledge of Microsoft Office Suite, Apple 

Computers and the Internet.  Ability to Travel throughout the geo-

graphical footprint of the Diocese of Wilmington. 

Salary Range:  $17.00 to $19.00 per hour 

To apply or for more information go to www.CareerBuilder.com or 

apply at jobs@cdow.org.  Visit our website at www.cdow.org. 

2017 Quo Vadis Days  
for High School and College students will be  

Thursday, July 27 to Saturday, July 29   

in Malvern, PA. 
This event offers a time of prayer, fraternity, sports, and recrea-

tion focused on the life and ministry of the Priesthood.  You will 

spend three days with other young men who have the same inter-

est and aspiration in life.  

Is God calling me to be a Priest?  For more info and to register 

online: cdow.org/vocations.  Registration deadline is July 9th.  

Community News Continued.. 

2– Coordinator of Religious Education Positions 
*St. John the Apostle Parish in Milford, DE is seeking 

a part-time (20 hours per week; benefits not included) Coordina-

tor of Religious Education to develop, implement and evaluate 

all formal Religious Education in the Parish from Pre-K through 

10th grade for approximately 140 students. The Coordinator is re-

sponsible for catechist formation, sacramental preparation, chil-

dren’s home study, and youth ministry. The Coordinator will work 

in collaboration with St. Bernadette’s Coordinator of Religious Edu-

cation.  

*St. Bernadette’s Parish in Milford, DE is seeking a part-time 

(15 hours per week; benefits not included) Coordinator of Reli-

gious Education to develop, implement and evaluate all formal 

Religious Education in the Parish from Pre-K through 10th grade for 

approximately 75 students. The Coordinator is responsible for cate-

chist formation, sacramental preparation, children’s home study, and 

youth ministry. The Coordinator will work in collaboration with St. 

John the Apostle’s Coordinator of Religious Education.  

Minimum required qualifications will include:  

-Practicing Catholic in good standing committed to the authentic 

teachings of the Catholic Faith.   

-A degree in religious education, theology or general education and 

knowledge skills and abilities obtained through 3 years of parish 

experience or equivalent combination of education and experi-

ence. Bilingual a plus.  

Mail cover letter and resume to:                                                                                     

Father Anthony Giamello, Pastor                                                                                                                                                                                                                              

St. John the Apostle Church                      

Milford, DE 19963                or email: pastor@stjohnsmilford.com  

DEALINE TO APPLY: June 15, 2017  

mailto:jcocucci@cdow.org

